Minutes of the Annual Meeting

Jameson Family Cemetery, Inc,

Board Meeting of October 19, 2008

John Jameson, president, called the meeting to order.  The other board members present were Michael Johnson and Ronnie Jameson. Others present were Charlotte Watson, Alvin Jones, and Clyde Bowman.

John Jameson opened with a brief history of the cemetery and the association.  He also announced that Mandy Spitzmiller has asked to hand over secretary/treasurer responsibilities to Michael Johnson.

Michael Johnson read the minutes of the last meeting October 21, 2007.  No corrections were made.

The treasury report was given by Michael Johnson.  As of October 19, 2008, the balance stands at $24,620.

Membership committee had no new business to report.

New Business

General discussion was held regarding clean-up day held October 18, 2008.  All agreed that much work was done and the appearance of the cemetery was improved by the work day participants.

John Jameson made a motion to formally appoint Michael Johnson as secretary/treasurer, and make Mandy Spitzmiller a board member.  Charlotte Watson seconded, and all approved.

The group discussed the need to increase membership.  John Jameson emphasized the need to get to the next generation of family members, to ensure support for the cemetery continues.

The group also discussed the status of landscaping plans.  Since there is no end to the drought in sight, it was agreed that landscaping plans should continue anyway – but with provisions made to ensure any plantings receive adequate water (by tapping into Michael Johnson’s water line).  After general discussion, it was agreed that magnolias will be planted on at least 3 sides of the cemetery on March 3, 2009. All members and interested parties will be encouraged to participate. Ronnie Jameson will investigate the acquisition of 3 gal (3 year old) magnolia trees.   A landscaping plan (with map) will be developed by Michael Johnson and Ronnie Jameson, showing the trees to be possibly are planted 25 to 30 feet apart.

John Jameson discussed ground penetrating radar.  John has been in contact with Dan Elliot from Savannah, who provides this service.  John will request an estimate from Dan Elliot to survey the cemetery (record and map it), along with the Fowler Cemetery site on Hwy 135.  A written estimate will be prepared.  The main purpose of this survey is to identify any unmarked graves, and to confirm that all markers are correctly positioned at a grave.  John Jameson made a motion to pursue this; Charlotte seconded, and all approved.

The next work day is scheduled for March 14, 2009 (if any work remains after the March 3, 2009 planting day).

The next meeting is scheduled for Oct 18, 2009. 

The meeting was motioned to adjourn.

Following the formal meeting an informal discussion was held regarding a way to generate more wide-spread interest in the cemetery among all associated family members living in the area.  A picnic event is planned to be held on the cemetery grounds on May 23, 2009.

Respectfully submitted by Michael M. Johnson, November 8, 2008.

